Capenhurst and Ledsham Parish Council Minutes 06/07/21
19:00

* Communication — if you receive an e mail, please

acknowledge, even with a simple ‘got it’
* Minutes — different parcels of land

TR was present
Planning number wrong ref White Cottages
* Britain in Bloom

Christine to step down, Dory hopefully taking over
White gates at start of village to be started
Hanging baskets — special brackets needed
Permission needed
Eco community waste bins and litter picking station to be
funded by URENCO
e Community Engagement

URENCO Neil

URENCO is closed for meetings for a further 12 months.
2X benches on order for the village green

Capenhurst festival next year, early w/c 5° June 2022.
Tania knows 2 people from the music industry , lined up
as stage managers, been used previously. Booked in 2"
June. 5 day Queen’s Jubilee.

Drainage work undertaken.

Noise complaints- alarms being tested.

Speed sign can continue to be used but must be moved
back.

New speed sign to be ordered and possibly sited at the
next lamppost.

Speed gun feedback and possible training dates.

Smaller (UNS) MBA building. MBA approached
Sellafield, cut materials, landfill sites. Planning extension
has come through. Environmental planning alteration
E22, demolition of part (been shut for 4yrs) Alterations

and re-cycle parts. Zero impact on village
MBA Metal

Life Source BP
Solar panel farm overflow will go into grid. Smart grid

technology both Capenhurst and Ledsham have been
nominated

U battery 10yrs away, size of a tennis court



Christmas lights on tree. Qualified electrician needed,
can be done but carries costs. Highway permission
needed, contact Scottish Power. OR thoughts for nxt
meeting about solar panels on green

Newts near pre fabs. Newt sanctuary still classed as
residential

Badgers Rake Lane ask to put £2500 towards. URENCO
have queried amount. URENCO to fund and drive costs
down

Contributions from others?

Local liaison group, ONR (office for nuclear regulations-
radioactive bit) environment agency (Legonella Brook)
to a meeting. Hope is to hold a meeting soon, URENCO
choice to do this. Possibly before Parish meeting in
November.

Wallet not returned

Tony Icke

Driving through village, patrolling

Looking to engage youths

Sports field, ideal venue managed by John 07501722231

Rob Ruddick
Emergency plan for village- talk postponed for next
meeting

* Visiting members
Simon sent a report
VAS hardware
Collette Francis horse signage, end of Ledsham AS550
and A540
Rectory Lane
Member budget agreed
CWAC new bin proposals
Penfold missing stones replaced and will weather in
BT damage they will be held to count
Thank you to planning committee and Tania for pot hole
work
Ditches are owners responsibility and need to be cleaned
out to assist with drainage during flooding.
Russell Stuart and family
Rio letter sent into council. Arrived after last parish
council meeting via Tania offering an apology and
support to village life. Simon sent an update on building
on 18" May to withdraw permission with lists of why?



There will be an appeal

* Website Tracey ask Ashley

* Poppies
Poppies to be put out half term to include Ledsham

* Queen’s Jubilee
Beacon to be made for village green. (Thursday 2* to
Sunday 57) 4" June is celebration. To take part the beacon
must be registered.

* Planning.
Side and centre marking needs to be reinstated.
State of tarmac on roads, needs reporting
Chapel Lane flooding- Mark is investigating,

* Finance
Precept £2000 pa
Future projects- £200 for training, £2000 for emergencies
within the villages.
Invoice courses £50
Bank now all sorted by Hazel and Tania. Bank have
offered a donation to give to charity.. There have been at
least 12 visits. Soon internet banking will be available
New councillors training?

* Assets of Community Value
James Billington Streetcare 25* — e mail from Simon,
discussion play area

* Next meeting Village hall September 7, followed by

‘November 2" and January 4th o
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Combination of notes taken by Cllr Tracey Royle &
ClIr Joyce Tomlinson
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